


tE 
The CONT remains co-located in Bethany House and the recently refurbished Bluebell Centre at 

St. Dympna's Hospital Campus. The HSE is reviewing options to make full use of the Bluebell 

Centre in St. Dympna's Hospital for Children Therapy Services. 

National Ambulance Service 

HSE Capital and Estates, working with the National Ambulance Service, is in the process of 

engaging a design team for the development of a new Ambulance Base on site. 

The process has been delayed due to the requirement for the establishment of Design Team 

Frameworks for the selection of design teams nationally. This project is the pilot project for 

the region and introduces a new Design Team framework for non-acute projects in the value 

band €1m - €15m. This is the first of six new frameworks being introduced, and is expected to 

be in place in Ql 2025. Following this, a competition will be ran to select a Design Team for the 

Ambulance Based in Kelvin Grove from this framework. It is anticipated that the design team 

should be appointed in Q2 2025. 

A more definitive timeline for these two proposed projects on the Kelvin Grove campus will be 

available as the projects progress through the design and planning stages. 

Yours sincerely, 

Ciaran Ruane, 

Estates Manager 

HSE Capital and Estates Department 
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